
 

 

Millcreek-Richland Joint Authority Meeting Minutes 

October 4, 2021 
 

 

 

 

Millcreek-Richland Joint Authority Meeting of October 4, 2021 was brought to order by John 

Wolgemuth. 

 

Present:  John Wolgemuth, Rebecca Schnoke, Jan Klaus, Arthur Wealand and  Maybelle 

Morgan. 

 

No agenda changes. 

 

Secretary Report:  Thomas Harlan made a correction to the September 8, 2021 minutes, advising 

Mr. Vind is from FSL Public Finance not Stevens & Lee.  A motion was made to accept 

secretary’s report by Rebecca Schnoke and seconded by John Wolgemuth, all in favor.   

 

Treasurer’s Report:.  A motion was made to accept all bills marked with an asterisk for 

September 2021 bills by John Wolgemuth, seconded by Jan Klaus, all in favor.  A motion was 

made to accept September 2021 treasurer’s report by John Wolgemuth, seconded by Jan Klaus, 

all in favor. 

 

Dan Hershey, Engineer – Advised us of the Myerstown Borough Sewer Advisory Committee 

Meeting to be held on October 18, 2021 at 6:30 pm.  Dan will supply them with a report from 

MRJA.  Dan will not be attending but will be available by phone if needed.  No news on the cold 

storage. 

 

Mike Kreiser – Absent, Justin LaTourette was here and reported.  They pulled rest of the 

manholes that were sealed.  High flows at Station 1, 2 and 4 from IDA and station 2 overflowed 

and was reported to DEP and they never came out.  See attached September 2021 report. 

 

Tom Harlan – Discussion to make sure Rebecca is clear on everything for the 2021 Bond 

conference phone call setup for Wednesday, October 13, 2021 at 10 am.  

 

Jan Klaus- advised he had lights fixed. 

 

Correspondence – Received notice from Corwin Erdman regarding renewal of car insurance 

policy, cost is $1,219 covering 10/18/2021 to 10/18/2022.  Received an email from James Craft 

& Son, Inc. a plumbing and HVAC company soliciting to get our business, we are not interested.  

 

Maybelle advised she contacted Waste Management regarding refuse that was not picked up for 

August and was finally picked up September. 27, 2021 and we were given a credit for the 

September bill.   

 

The authority still has a vacancy on the board to be filled.    

 

Delinquents - reviewed no questions. 

 



 

 

A motion was made by John Wolgemuth to adjourn, seconded by Jan Klaus all in favor. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by  

Secretary, Maybelle Morgan 


